CRES Board Report: March, 2020

19-20 Goals

- To ensure all students are ready for school, PK and K teachers will meet to complete 7 decision making logs to align K entrance readiness needs.
- To ensure all students can read by 3rd grade, teachers PK-12 will develop one summative, authentic, standard based, common assessments for the 2019-2020 School year.
- To ensure we close the achievement gap, Crosby-Ironton Students and Staff will complete a C-I connection inventory to determine "learning through relationships" for the 2019-2020 school vear.
- To ensure all student are career or college ready, Crosby-Ironton teachers will include 4 culturally responsive instructional techniques into their classrooms in the 2019-2020 school year.
- To ensure all students graduate, The C-I School district will increase our math proficiency score from 45% in 2019 to 48% in 2020.

Report

- As we enter the unknown, we have been preparing for whatever scenario we are handed for fall. One comment we heard from families was the for consistency if we go back to distance learning. Prior to teachers leaving at the end of May, I had several meetings with various teacher groups, and we decided on a common Pre K-2nd grade platform, as well as a common 3-6 platform. PK-2 will use SeeSaw to deliver new instruction, and 3-6 will continue to use Schoology. The change we made to how Schoology is used is that all teachers will load assignments in the same manner so, no matter the teacher or grade level, all assignments can be found in the same place. This was a concern we had heard from several families. We will also be using the Remind App as a communication tool PK-6.
- Construction/destruction is well under way at CRES. As of today, the bus loop has been widened with curb and gutter in place. They are spreading fill on which the blacktop will be poured.
- The 3rd grade pod has been gutted and we are close to having the new walls go up. There is also a ramp that will be replacing some step in the area between the old 2nd grade pod and 3rd grade pod. They have removed the steps and concrete where the ramp will be placed.
- The return of student materials went very smoothly during the last week of May. Hats off to the staff members who helped check materials in. Although we still don't have all materials returned, we did get back a lot more than we were expecting. We have, and will continue to, follow up with families who still have materials.

Respectfully submitted;